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1.0 GRI DISCLAIMER 

LEGAL NOTICE This report was prepared by the University of Utah Research Institute 
(Contractor) as an account of work sponsored by the Gas Research Institute (GR!). Neither GRI, 
members of GR!, Contractor, nor any persons acting on behalf of either: 

a. Makes any warranty or representation, express or implied, with respect to the 
accuracy, completeness, or usefulness of the information contained in this report, 
or that the use of any information, apparatus, method, or process disclosed in this 
report may not infringe privately owned rights; or 

b. Assumes any liability with respect to the use of, or for damages resulting from the 
use of, any information, apparatus method, or process disclosed in this report. 



2.0 Work Planned for the Month 

We planned to begin additional data collection on the Ferron outcrops. This work was to 
have included a number of detailed stratigraphic sections through a distributary mouth bar. 

3.0 Work Completed During August 

Due to previous commitments on other projects, we were not able to initiate the planned 
field work. No other significant work was done on the project. Expenditures for this month are 
bills that accrued for consulting efforts during the months of May through July. 

Discussions concerning co-funding continued with several companies. Geologists within 
several firms have recommended that the project be funded, however, final approval from 
management has not been received. 

We continued to interface with the Utah State Energy Office concerning their efforts to 
provide the drilling of the two wells as an in-kind contribution. 

4.0 Allied Investigations 

None 

5.0 Problems Encountered 

None 

6.0 Work Planned for Next Month 

The Phase I Milestone Report will be completed during September. In addition, field work 
will begin to collect detailed data on a distributary mouth bar. 

Contacts with companies that are potential co-funding sources will continue. 

We will interface with the Bureau of Economic Geology on the results of their work and 
several housekeeping topics. We will hopefully interface with Noel Tyler the last week of 
September in the field. Noel is scheduled to visit UURI on 2 October. 
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